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Resource Management Act 1991

The following application for resource consent has been received by The Bay of Plenty Regional
Council). The application documents can be viewed at Bay of Plenty Regional Council’s
Whakatane Office, Quay Street, Whakatane during normal office hours.

Applicant's Name and Address

Application number CH22-02643 Bay of Plenty Regional Council. The applicant’s postal address
is PO Box 364 Whakatane 3158.

Nature of Application

The Applicant has applied to the Bay of Plenty Regional Council to change conditions of
resource consent 65616, Rangitaiki Floodway Spillway Modifications at 266 Hydro Road,
Edgecumbe, in relation to amending the design of the spillway structure from the rubber dam
spillway structure to an alternative design. The proposed design comprises of a lower fixed crest
weir structure with an additional gated spillway to provide contingency to ensure the 0.01 Annual
Exceedance Probability (AEP) design flow is achieved within the floodway. The volume of flow
discharged down the floodway will not increase as a result of the change in spillway design.

The application includes some recontouring of the land immediately below the spillway structure
to assist in directing the flow of floodwaters into the floodway.

The legal description of the site is Riverbed, Lot 1 DPS 9156 (RT: SA69A/148) - Transferred to
Bay of Plenty Regional Council for Soil Conservation and River Control Purposes (Transfer:
11467536.3) and the site is located at or about map reference NZTM 1935316; 5787115.

Submissions

Any person may make a submission on the application by sending a written submission to Bay
of Plenty of Plenty Regional Council at PO Box 364, Whakatane, telephone 0800 884 880 or
email to RegulatoryAdmin@boprc.govt.nz, no later than 5.00 p.m. on Thursday, 3 November
2022.

The submission must be dated, signed by you and include:

Your name, postal address, telephone number and facsimile number (if applicable).
Details of the application, including location.

Whether you support or oppose the application.

Your reasons for the submission.

The decision you wish the Bay of Plenty Regional Council to make.

Whether you wish to be heard in support of your submission.

OO WN -

A submission template can be downloaded from our website www.boprc.govt.nz or submission
forms are available from our offices.

A copy of your submission must also be served on the applicant at the address given, as soon
as reasonably practicable.



Dated at Whakatane this Wednesday, 5 October 2022.

Fiona McTavish
Chief Executive



